
                     JUNE 11, 2015  

 

The Penn Lake Park Borough June Council Meeting was held on 06/11/2015 in the Penn 

Lake Community House.   President Paul Rogan called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and 

opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

It was stated that the record should note that several residents and the secretary are recording the 

meeting. 

Roll Call: Paul Rogan, Rich Geyer, Shaun Kuter, Jill Rosenstock, Rob Johnson, all present 

Mayor Tim Lenahan, present. 

 

MINUTES a motion was made by Kuter and 2
nd

 by Geyer to accept the May 2015 minutes all in 

favor all ayes, none opposed motion carried. 

  

TREASURERS REPORT was presented a motion to accept the Treasurers report dated 

06/11/2015 was made Kuter 2
nd

 by Geyer.  Roll Call: Rogan aye, Geyer, aye, Rosenstock aye, 

Kuter, aye, Johnson, aye, all ayes, none opposed, motion carried. Copy attached to minutes 

EXHIBIT A  

 

RECEIPTS/BILLS:  A motion was made to accept the receipts ($20,977.87) and pay the listed 

bills ($40,526.64) and an additional $15.50 to Barry Jacob for mileage by Geyer and 2
nd

 by 

Kuter Roll Call: Rogan aye, Geyer, aye, Rosenstock, aye, Kuter aye, Johnson, aye, all ayes, none 

opposed, motion carried.    Copy attached to minutes ADDENDUM “B”. 

 

Petitions or complaints: None.  

 

CORRESPONDENCE: 
Letter from PennDOT stating state police fines collected of $150.89 

President Rogan asked that the handout placed on the table at May’s meeting be attached to this 

month’s minutes as a matter of record. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

POLICE- No report 

SOLICITOR Jack Dean – No report looking into reduction of council seats and planning 

commission 

ZONING Barry Jacobs – 58 Carter Dr, deck; 241 Hollenback Rd, retaining wall; 1089 

Lakeview Dr, deck. 

ENGINEERING Don Totino – Roads will mark out the areas to be patched the week of the 15
th

 

for the contractors and distribute the bid sheets to responsible contractors.  I will require that the 

quotes be received by Penn Lake Park Borough not later than June 30, 2015. Should the Borough 

have anyone specific they would like a quote sheet sent to please email me the contractors 

contact information.  Stormwater: After receiving a call from Lynn McGlynn and Margo on June 

1, 2015, I visited 1589 Lakeview Drive (McGlynn property) that evening and saw that there were 

no stormwater management features in place to mitigate the flow of stormwater from the 

adjoining property being developed which is Lot 57 Lakeview Dr. (Ladof).  Ms. McGlynn stated 

that the water came across the Ladof property which is currently cleared, and onto her property 

causing damage to her stone driveway and walking path.  Ms. McGlynn and her neighbors 



placed some hay bales and formed a temporary berm with stone from her property to try to 

redirect and slow the flow of water.  As per Stormwater Ord. #2, 2011 effective April 12, 2011 

Section 105 applicability, all regulated activities and all activities that may affect stormwater 

runoff, including land development and earth disturbance activities, require a stormwater 

management permit.  The Ladof land development consists of construction of a new home 

including earth disturbance and the addition of impervious areas which make it subject to this 

ordinance.  After review of my files no Stormwater Application for the property was received.  

Margo followed up with a letter to Ms. Ladof informing her of the Stormwater Management 

Ordinance and attached the stormwater permit application to be completed and returned to 

Borough.  If Ms. Ladof does not comply with the requirements under this ordinance she will be 

in violation and there will continue to be stormwater runoff issues onto Ms. Glynn’s property.  

Photos attached. 

At this point Lynn McGlynn addressed council with a detailed account of the construction and 

water issue events.   

LAKE MANAGEMENT Shaun Kuter – Testing of water thus far has been good, no issues.  

Will be scheduling spraying of lily pads but not during swimming lessons. 

RECORDS/ROADS Rich Geyer- No report, waiting on bids for patching and still waiting on 

tree trimmers. 

MAYOR- Cleaned beach twice and asks that residents stop feeding the geese.  

DAM -Rob Johnson- I had requested 2 quotes for the non-emergency work to be done at Dam.  

To date I have only received one.  Matter was tabled to allow the other quote to come in. 

RECREATION/SEWER Paul Rogan – Nothing to report 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

NorthEast Revenue ordinance for County tabled. 

     

NEW BUSINESS: 

Discussion was held regarding the unused money from the Borough’s 2013 grant.  Since the 

Borough has no projects it could be used for it was decided to return/release to Luzerne County 

Community Development. 

A Motion was made by Kuter and 2
nd

 by Geyer to have the secretary send a letter to Community 

Development releasing the remainder of the Grant back to Community Development. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

Topics of discussion were but not limited to:  reductions of Council and Planning Commission 

members, Garbage and illegal soliciting within the Borough. 

 

A Motion to adjourn was made by Geyer and 2
nd

 by Kuter all in favor 

 

The next meeting will be on July 9, 2015 at 7 p.m. 

   

     Respectfully submitted, 

 

Margo Beckerman, Secretary 
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